MINUTES – July 11, 2011
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, July 11, 2011 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Jeff Tate, Denny Fetzer, Stephanie Rizor, and Joe Riffle. Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Chief Roy Whitehead, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Doug Nusser of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG),Denise Maye of WSOS Senior Center, Mr. and Mrs. Howard Grabenstetter, Jay Gardner, Deb Wallace of The Press, Karen Schepman, and Sean Rizor. 
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting and the Finance Committee on June 27 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-  Denise Maye requested permission to have the Kelly-Miller Circus come to town on August 10. The Circus would be a fundraiser for the WSOS Senior Center. They will supply the village with their liability insurance policy.
Tracy made a motion to allow the Kelly-Miller Circus on August 10 in Trail Marker Park, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
Jay Gardner presented council with a letter from Dr. Charles Kahle, North West Ohio Primary Care Physicians, Inc.(NWOPCP), regarding the purchase of the property at 128 E. Main St. It is Dr. Kahle’s intention to purchase the property for additional parking.  Mr. Gardner questioned if the Village would be interested in pursuing grant money to remove the building on the property, if the lot that contains the building was donated to the Village. Council requested quotes on tear down and removal from Dr. Kahle. Runion will check on the historical value, if any, on the building.  
Howard Grabenstetter requested the village re-evaluate their sewer separation guidelines regarding the current requirements to tie into the project. Mr. Grabenstetter feels he is compliant with the tile regulations with what he has in place now. Council sympathized with his situation, but informed Mr. Grabenstetter that the Ohio EPA has mandated the requirements for the project. 
Bill Rowles reported Bob Kuhlman has notified Tom Linke’s attorney to have the disabled and or junk vehicles in compliance with codified zoning ordinance 1121.0 on his property at 415 Lime St. Mr. Rowles requested suggestions on how to proceed. Chief Whitehead will check with the District Attorney on filing charges against Mr. Linke.
Mr. Rowles reminded everyone of the Public Hearing scheduled for July 18 at 7:00pm. 

CORRESPONDENCE-   None

OLD BUSINESS- None.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle – No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner - No report. Karchner informed council that Ben Brien was appreciative of the nice comments he received about his performance while Keith was on vacation.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report. 
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1522 in the amount of $31,703.21, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
Tracy reported a public hearing was held to review the 2012 tax budget at 6:45 tonight. Tracy made a motion to adopt the 2012 tax budget, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.

PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
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RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer reported pool manager, Kaylee Paul, has asked about replacing a shade umbrella that broke. Runion will check into the warranty of the umbrella, and also the status of the shade structure that was purchased with grant money for the pool. The Rec. Board will meet to discuss changes to the pool packets for next year.  
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse reported:
· Project Update:
· Well Field Expansion: Working with PDG to finalize this project. Well #8 is still down.
· Sewer Separation: Continuing to secure easements for Main St. The contractor is currently 6-9 months ahead of schedule. Temporary trench paving will begin the week of July 25. Curb to curb paving will begin late August or September.
· Utilities Building Expansion: Frame work and block are up.
· Columbia Gas Project: The project will be to upgrade the gas lines and to move inside meters to the outside. Columbia Gas will schedule a Public Meeting for residents.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following resolution for Council’s consideration:
RESOLUTION #19-2011: AUTHORIZING THE DISBURSEMENTS OF FUNDS FOR THE OTTAWA, SANDUSKY, SENECA SOLID WASTE DISTRICT 2010 GRANT PROGRAM.
Rizor made a motion to suspend the rules, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. Rizor made a motion to adopt Resolution #19-2011, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
POLICE DEPARTMENT- Chief Whitehead presented the monthly activity report. (attached)
Overall the 4th of July celebration went well. Chief Whitehead reported he will attend the celebration’s committee meeting to address issues about the security for the event. Mayor Harman will also attend the meeting.

Chief Whitehead requested a Public Safety committee meeting to discuss legalizing golf carts in the village.

NEW BUSINESS-  Doug Nusser apologized for the delay in providing the cost estimates to put storm tile in the streets of Endeavors Landing and Woodpointe developments. 
Mr. Nusser reported Underground Utilities (UUI) has complimented village employees on their assistance and cooperation on the sewer project. 

MAYOR’S REPORT-  Mayor Harman, No report.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:20pm.
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Mayor Richard A. Harman

___________________________                                           

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                              

